
 

 
PLEASE SUBMIT INFINITE CAMPUS ATTENDANCE WITHIN TEN MINUTES OF START OF EACH CLASS 
PERIOD.ENTRIES FOR THE DAILY E-BULLETIN ARE DUE BY END OF LUNCH AT LEAST ONE DAY PRIOR 
TOjon_shigaki@notes.k12.hi.us 

 

BREAKFAST/SNACK:  BANANA BREAD, MIXED FRUIT, AND GRAPE JUICE.  LUNCH: PEPPERONI PIZZA, 
SALAD, ASSORTED FRUITS, COLE SLAW, AND BROCCOLI.  CAFETERIA MONITORS: report 30 minutes before 
lunch. Failure to report may result in detention hours.  TODAY’s MONITORS ARE:  Ryan Anthony Pagdilao and 
Zachary Paio. 

TODAY IS 
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018 

REGULAR Schedule: 
2, 3, RECESS, 

4, 5, LUNCH, 6 

DAILY BULLETIN BROADCASTED LIVE DAILY ON CHANNEL 46.  If 
no TV access, please read this Daily Bulletin to your class.  Mahalo! 
 
SENIORS!  Just a reminder that we have a Mass Photo Picture Taking TODAY 
Friday, November 30th during lunch period at the Boarders Field Stage Area.  
Make sure your signs are appropriate. If any questions, see Aunty Pakalana at the 
SAC Office. 
 
Are you interested in computer science or creating basic video games?  If you are, 
go see Mr. Luckey at drafting classroom or S-2 next door to the auto shop. 
Mahalo! 
 
Have you ever wanted to learn about another culture?  Have you ever wanted to 
learn another language?  Have you ever wanted to travel to another country?  Are 
you planning on going to a four year university? If the answer is "yes" to any of 
these, then you should sign up for one of our World Language courses.  
Lahainaluna offers Hawaiian, Spanish and Japanese.  See Mr. Crozier in P-6, Mr. 
Pizano in P-10 or Mr. Esselburn in K-12 for a signature to sign up today! 
 
To all current juniors. Are you interested in reading, research, or libraries? If so, 
consider taking the Library Research course. Sign up with Mrs. Nakata. The 
library needs YOU! 
 
It's Happy HOSA Week! Today will be the Festival of Trees with 2 credits 
waiting for you if you participate.  
 
If you're interested in signing up for the Health Services Pathway, it's never 
too late. Our program helps develop future health care professionals - the career 
path that dominates the top 100 careers in America.  Who knows, maybe you'll 
end up on our HOSA travelling team that attends conferences in Orlando, Dallas, 
and Tennessee each summer! See Ms. Shimo in P16 with your registration form 
and sign up today! 
 
Hey Freshmen, Sophomores and Juniors! Learn a unique skill! Represent 
your school! Make long lasting friendships and memories!  Consider signing 
up for a music class (or more) next year! There's a class that suits your needs.  
We have classes in Concert Band, Choir, Jazz Band, Pep and Marching 
Band, Piano, Guitar, Percussion Ensemble, and Music Theory. Don't be one 
of those students that wishes they joined earlier! JOIN UP NOW!!  Please see 
Music Directors, Mr. or Mrs. Carlos in the Music Building and visit our 
website: www.lahainalunamusic.org.  Mahalo! 
 
Speaking of music, come and support our concert band as they will be 
performing at the 21st annual Banyan tree lighting ceremony on Saturday, 
December 1st 5:30pm. We hope you can attend this Saturday and the 
upcoming performances. Mahalo! 
 
Are you interested in becoming a part of morning broadcast like us? It’s a 
class that meets before the start of school so there is no conflict with other classes. 
You just need to be at the library by 7:30am. You can either apply for the 
announcing position, tricast position or do both, It’s really fun! If you are 
interested, please see sensei Shigaki at K-11 during recess or lunch. Come and be 
a part of our ohana! 
 

Attention all! There is a Present Drive Dance  Friday, December 7th in the Cafe 
from 6:30pm-8:30pm. Bring an unwrapped gift or $10 to enter. You may bring a 
guest from another school providing that you need to pick up a permission form 
for that guest and the guest must present a school ID upon entry. The toys will go 
to Toys for Tots.  
 
Cap & Gown News:  If there are any seniors who have not ordered their cap and 
gown packages for graduation, you can still order them online at 
www.balfour.com! Don't delay, orders placed after November 30th will be 
charged a $20.00 late fee. 
 
Sophomores participating in the winter lip sync, there will be practice in the gym 
during lunch on Tuesday, December 4th. Thank you! 
 
Project Grad: 
Attention Seniors! This is your year and we are planning the party of a lifetime 
for you. Sign up now for Project Grad for the low price of only $30. This 
discounted price of admission into Project Grad is only $30 through 
Friday, November 30th. After that the price jumps up to $50 and will go up as 
high as $100 on the night of graduation. Space is based on availability, so we 
encourage all seniors to get their applications in ASAP.  As an added incentive, all 
students who submit their forms by the November 30th deadline will have their 
names entered into a drawing for a chance to win a $50 Teddy’s Bigger Burger 
gift certificate. Applications can be found in the school office or 
online at www.LahainalunaPTSA.org. Class of 2019 you do not want to miss this 
fun-filled graduation celebration. 
 
CLUB CHATTER: 
Aloha Club:  We have a meeting on Monday, December 4th at the library during 
lunch.  See you there! 
 
Anime club:  Deadline for the second payment  for Kawaii Kon is TODAY. Let 
sensei Shigaki know if you are unable to meet this deadline. Arigatou! 
 
SPORTS SHORTS 
JV Softball Tryouts  
November 26th to December 7th, 2018 
4:00pm-5:30pm 
Lahainaluna HS Softball Field 
Proper softball attire and equipment required.  
Important: Completed physical and consent form needs to be turned into the 
trainers before any participation. Forms are available at the trainer's room.  
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